
 
 
 
            

To proclaim the Gospel; equip the next generation; mobilize the church throughout the world 
 
January 2012 Update 

 

DEAR Partner and Friend, 

 

Shalom and blessings to you from Jerusalem, May His blessings and joy fill your heart each day of this New Year.  

Thank you for praying and supporting last month’s Christmas outreach in Bethlehem and Jerusalem. Jesus did great 

things!  

 

We had a team of 6 people, and we united with Jerusalem Baptist House on this outreach. It was great to see some 

believers sharing Jesus among the thousands and thousands of Muslims walking on manger square, including 

thousands of Christians pilgrims from around the world. We had a great time sharing the Gospel from 1PM to 6 PM. 

Truly God loves each person and out of His love, He gave His Son. Wow, what a fishing pond that place was.  

 

We had several one to one conversations sharing the Gospel of Jesus. It was 

amazing to hear the responses from people, when we asked, “Who is Jesus 

to you”? There is so much confusion and deception.  It became apparent 

how important it is to present the complete gospel. The Gospel is the truth, 

that God the Son from heaven became flesh, died on the cross for our sins 

and rose from the dead to give us life before our Father  (John 1:1;14, 1 

John 5:11-13, 1 Cor 15:1-4). One Muslim told me that he believed in Jesus, 

and I asked him where Jesus came from, and he said from “Russia”! He was 

serious. The Bible says that the TRUTH will set you free. God’s Word is 

the truth.  

 

Pastor Alan from the Jerusalem Baptist church had a choir singing Christmas songs and had a great crowd. He asked 

me to open air preach in the manger square.  I did it for God’s glory. Phoebe, our team member who is an ex-

Muslim from Egypt translated for me. A huge crowd gathered to hear the Gospel! Afterwards, our team members 

had a great opportunity to share one to one. Beside sharing and planting seeds in the hearts of many, each year, we 

ask our Father in heaven to lead us to one who is hungry to know truth. Jesus said “Everyone who is of the truth 

hears My voice” John 18:37.  

 

We met Alowi, a Muslim who moved from Nazareth to Bethlehem. He was really hungry to know truth. We spent a 

good time with him and explained the Love of God and His Gospel in His Son Jesus. We believed the Holy Spirit 

touched his heart to understand the message of the Love of God, his sins, and the need of repentance. We gave an 

invitation to trust Jesus, and to our surprise Alowi asked if we could move to 

the side away from his friends so he could  make a decision to trust Jesus as 

his Lord, God and Savior. Today pastor Hani an Arab pastor is giving the 

follow up. Glory to God in Jesus. The Bible says when one sinner repents; 

angels in heaven give glory to God.  

 

Around 10 PM, our team arrived back in Jerusalem at Christ Church in the 

old city. Each year, they have a service at 10:30 pm. As a tradition for many 

years Israeli tour guides bring Jews for 20 minute tours to see how Christians 

celebrate Christmas and to hear some Christmas carols.  Within the 2 hour 

service there are many tours passing through with hundreds and hundreds of Israelis. As they come in the church, 

everybody has to pass through a hall called the Heritage Center where they receive free cookies and hot drinks. 

There were tables on the side full of New Testaments and the Gospel of Luke in Hebrew. These were a free gift to 

the Israeli Christmas tourists and their tour guides. We couldn’t help but notice that no one was taking these books.  

Darlene brave enough told the team, “ let us put them in their hands”.  So, we put those books in their hands wishing 



them a Happy Holiday and told them this was a gift for them.  Amazingly people were happy to receive the gift and 

the table was empty in 30 minutes. Please pray they will read God’s Word and His Word will not return void as He 

promised in Isaiah 55:11. Please pray for all the seeds sown that evening.  

 

What an incredible month. To God be all the glory. We were also invited to a Muslim family’s home in Hebron for 

dinner. This was something very special. The Lord gave us such favor.  One of the family members has been to our 

home twice now and is thinking about the message. Please pray for him. His name in Arabic means cornerstone. 

Now is the time for soul-winning and discipleship. Thank you all for your sacrificial prayers and support. Special 

thanks for helping us to get our car situation resolved. Please continue to pray for our visa situation and also the 

mold situation in our bedroom. Pray please for our family, that the Lord will draw them by His Spirit and they will 

respond and walk in obedience.  Family is a gift from God. We are praying for you and your family as well. 

 

Love in Him, 

 

Henry and Darlene 

 
TESTIMONY TIME: Fruits of the branch of the 
Vine – John 15 
 
As we begin this New Year 2012, please pray for the 
board members of WMO. We are so grateful to the 
Lord to serve with such godly men and women. 
 
WMO is not just us and our Board of Directors, it’s 
you too. Working together, making sacrifices to reach 
as many people as possible, around the world, for the 
glory of God. Together we are  
“World Mission Outreach”.  
 

Thank you for your partnership 
 

 

Please pray for: 

 God to be glorified through our lives 

 Obedience to the Word of God 

 Divine favor with governments around the world 

 Provision and Protection 

 Wisconsin seminars on Jewish evangelism (Jan.  27-31) in preparation for upcoming event in Sept. 2012 

 Nepal seminars on Jewish evangelism (Feb. 17-28)  

 Thai evangelistic outreach in south Thailand (Mar. 1-7) that many come to Jesus as Lord, and good follow 

up by local churches 

 

To support this ministry, please mail checks to the following address. All support is tax deductible and a tax 

receipt will be mailed to you at the end of the year. 

 

All support for tax receipts send to:    All other correspondence send to: 

World Mission Outreach      World Mission Outreach 

Boeckmann & Association C.P.A.      P.O. Box 10664 

220 Lalo Street, Suite 2A      Lahaina, Hawaii  96761 USA 

Kahului, Hawaii  96732 USA      702-953-0610 

  

You can also visit our website at www.wmoutreach.org for online giving and updates 

 

 

http://www.wmoutreach.org/

